
   

 

     Newsletter number  13  Friday 8th December 2017 

YR— Lizzy Simmons & Luke Wilkinson 

Y1— Matilda Angel & Will Carmichael 

Y2— William Fairhead 

Y3— Freya Owen & Jacob Lambert 

Y4— Isabella Watt 

Y5—Indigo-Nancy Sonsin & Brook Gale 

Y6— Toby Savage 

Golden Leaf 

Romalie Berjaoui 

The Whole School ! 

Dear Parents and Carers,   
As we get closer to Christmas, one of the 

things that brings great joy is the sound of 

children singing.  Over the last  week our 

children have been spreading that joy. Last 

Friday, the Junior Choir sang at the 

Christmas Fair and  in Salisbury High Street, 

delighting many  Christmas shoppers. Also, 

on Wednesday, Year 2 sang beautifully at 

Damerham Tea & Chat, receiving high 

compliments from all who took part. Thank 

you to the children and staff who made this 

happen. You have made a difference!     Kim 

Wilcox, Headteacher 

 

Letters this week 

Junior Drama Club—we still 

need a few more children to sign up 

to this club. Please see the letter 

attached to this newsletter. 

Peculiar Panto Players—Toot’n’Come In. 15th & 16th December  
Come along and see our very own 
Mr Thackray and Mrs Bullen (and 
Mr Hay) in action in this fun filled 
family pantomime ! Matinee 
selling out fast, still spaces for 
Friday and Saturday night. Please 
place ticket orders at either 
school office. £8 Adult, £3 child 

Catering Assistant 

Vacancy 

10 hours per week - 11.30am 

to 1.30pm - Mon—Fri, term 

time only, Damerham or 

Rockbourne site. 

For more information please 

call Emily Griffiths on 07864 

691351 

Year 1& 2 Gymnastics Festival 

Well done to Mollie Lott, Eden Hooper, Daisy 

Smith and 

Hermione Bast 

who took part in 

this New Forest 

Schools 

Gymnastics Festival. The girls had a lovely 

time and learnt lots of new moves ! Thank 

you to Mrs Sherwood for taking them. 



 

Autumn Term 2017 

Sun 10th December Choir @ Damerham Ecumenical Christmas Service 3pm 

Wed 13th December School Christmas Services (afternoon & evening) 

Fri 15th December School Christmas Dinner & School Christmas Jumper Day 

Fri 15th & Sat 16th December The Peculiar Panto Players—“Toot and Come In” @ the Victoria Rooms, Fordingbridge 

Tues 19th December Rainbow Class trip to Salisbury Playhouse 

Fri 22nd Dec – Weds 3rd Jan Christmas Holiday 

Spring Term 2018 

Thurs 4th January Return to school 

Mon 12th - Fri 16th  February Half-Term 

Mon 19th February INSET DAY 

Fri 30th March— Fri 13th April Easter Holiday 

Summer Term 2018 

Mon 16th April Return to School 

Mon 16th - Weds 18th April Year 5 Tile Barn Residential 

Mon 14th- Fri 18th May KS2 (Year 6) SATs 

Fri 25th May INSET DAY 

Mon 28th May - Fri 1st June Half Term 

Mon 4th - Fri 8th June Year 6 Wales Residential 

Mon 23rd July INSET DAY 

News from the Friends of Western Downland 

Thank you to everyone who came along to our Christmas Fair last week. We hope you all had a 

fantastic time ! We raised £700—Thank you ! 

Next meeting dates: 11th Jan @ The Churchill Arms, 1st March @ The Compasses and 10th May @ The 

Churchill. All meetings start at 7pm. All Welcome ! 

Please remember to use the Amazon Easy Fundraising link on our 

school website if ordering any presents from Amazon, as the school 

gets funding from this! 

December Governor Profile– 

Jenny Trewin 

I’m Jenny Trewin, parent, Learning 

Support Assistant and Safeguarding 

Governor at Western Downland Primary 

School. In that latter role, I, along with 

the Designated Safeguarding Leads, Miss Wilcox, Mrs Guymer and 

Mrs Mace, am responsible for ensuring that all children within the 

school, are looked after and taught in the safest possible 

environment.  We, as a school, are constantly challenging ourselves 

to see how we can achieve this, in an ever changing world. We also 

have a duty of care to our wider community: you, the parents and carers of the children. One of the 

issues that we will be focussing on in the Spring Term is online safety- how to keep the children safe 

when using the internet. The NSPCC have kindly agreed to come and run a workshop for a minimum of 

30 parents and carers on this particular subject.  We will probably run it after school on the afternoon of 

the 5th February and I would be most grateful if you could note your interest for this session through 

either school office. Further details will be sent out nearer the time. Please do get in touch if you want to 

talk any ideas through. If you have any Safeguarding concerns, please speak to one of the Designated 

Safeguarding Leads.  Thank you all for all that you do for our school! 

Reminders 

Whole School Christmas 

Service at St Georges’ Church, 

Damerham on Weds 13th 

Dec—1.45pm and 6.30pm. 

School Christmas Lunch and Christmas 

Jumper day—Fri 15th Dec 

All Clubs (except Choir) have now 

finished 


